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At the Special Council Meeting of COLEHILL PARISH COUNCIL held at COLEHILL 
MEMORIAL HALL on 11 SEPTEMBER 2018, at 7.00pm. 
 
PRESENT 
Cllr  Emma Urquhart, Chairman for the Meeting 
Cllrs  Susan Cowsill, Ian Dickins, Linda Dickins, Charlotte Greening, Tony Holloway, 

KD Johnson, Stephen King, Helen Lawrence, David Mitchell and Peter Scriven. 
 
APOLOGIES  
Cllrs Gary Adams, Shane Bartlett, Janet Dover, Barry Roberts, David Packer and Jeff Webb. 
 
IN ATTENDANCE 
Mrs T Paine – Clerk. 
 
163.18 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest. 
 

164.18 BATTLE’S OVER – 100 YEARS OF REMEMBRANCE 
Cllr Urquhart advised Members of the further information she had received 
from the Clerk and Registrar of WCJMC regarding the Battle’s Over event.  
Cllr Urquhart explained that Wimborne Minster Town Council would pay for 
the Brazier (£1,000) and she hoped that Colehill PC would agree to pay for 
the lighting and the printing (£700).  This would mean that each council could 
take ownership of their purchases.  If Council agreed to the expenditure then 
the lighting would be added to the Council’s asset register and stored at the 
Cemetery.   
 
Cllr Urquhart further advised that the event was a joint venture between the 
three Councils, it would be led by the Town Mayor and the two Parish 
Chairmen.  The communities of Colehill, Pamphill & Shapwick and Wimborne 
would be invited to attend.   
 
RESOLVED that the Council would contribute £700 for the lighting and 
printing.    10:0 (1 abstention) 
 

165.18 ST MICHAEL’S CHURCH REMEMBRANCE EVENT 
Cllr Urquhart advised Members of the further information she had received 
from the Vicar at St Michael’s Church regarding the projects leading up to 
Remembrance Day.  Cllr Urquhart explained that the Vicar would like 
residents to share their stories from WW1 and WW2. The stories could be 
about what life was like in Colehill during that time, or stories about relatives 
who lived in Colehill or who fought in either of the wars.   
 
RESOLVED that Cllr Urquhart would ask the Vicar to provide some words 
that could be used to publicise the activity on the notice boards, Facebook, 
Twitter and the website. 
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166.18 REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES 
The report from Cllr King on the C&WYCC Trustee meeting he had attended 
was NOTED and appears as Appendix 1 to these Minutes in the Minute Book.  
The Clerk would make enquiries regarding the C&WYCC’s status and report 
the findings at a future meeting. 
 

167.18 CHANGE OF MEETING DATE 
Due to the amount of business that would need to be considered at the next 
Finance and General Purposes committee, it was AGREED that the meeting 
would be held on a separate evening to Highways and Plans committee. The 
meeting would be held on the 9 October rather than the 2 October and would 
start at 7pm. 
 

168.18 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 
RESOLVED that the accounts listed in Appendix 2 to these Minutes in the 
Minute Book be passed for payment and cheques drawn accordingly. 
 

169.18 ITEMS FOR INFORMATION AND MATTERS FOR FORTHCOMING 
AGENDA 
(a) The District Treasurer of the Colehill District Guides had sent a letter 

thanking the Council for recommending that they benefit from the 
Cranborne Road development money. 

(b) It was NOTED that an invitation to attend the Scout Group Family BBQ 
and AGM on 21 September had been issued to all Members to see the 
improvements that had been made to the Hut and to meet some of the 
young people and families. The Chairman had advised that he would be 
attending.  

(c) Cllr Greening advised that she would be unable to attend the F&GP 
meeting on 9 October and tendered her apologies. 
 

The Meeting ended at 7.25pm. 
 

CHAIRMAN 
 


